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SOUTH BRUNSWICK WATER DIVISION PRAISED FOR SWIFT 

RESPONSE TO KINGSTON WATER MAIN BREAK 
 
SOUTH BRUNSWICK, NJ (OCTOBER 8).  The Township of South Brunswick commends its Water 
Division for their quick and professional actions in assisting with the repair of a water main break 
that occurred on Monday, September 22, 2025, in Kingston. 

At approximately 10:45 a.m., the Water Division was notified of a possible water main break near 40 
Fair Acres Court. Upon arrival, the Water Division Foreman discovered that a FIOS contractor, Real 
Communication, had struck the water main while using a boring machine to run fiber optic cable. 

The Water Division immediately shut down the main to stop the water loss and promptly notified 
the contractor, who was responsible for completing the repair as the break occurred within a 
private homeowners’ association community. When the contractor lacked the proper parts to 
complete the repair, the Water Division stepped in to supply the necessary clamp, allowing the 
work to move forward efficiently. 

Through their teamwork and proactive support, water service was fully restored by approximately 
5:00 p.m. the same day. 

Mayor Charlie Carley praised the Division’s efforts: “The Water Division’s quick response and 
willingness to step up ensured that service was restored as quickly as possible. Their dedication to 
our residents and commitment to problem-solving makes a real difference in our community. I also 
want to thank residents for their continued patience as our Water Division conducts hydrant 
flushing throughout town. This essential maintenance work sometimes causes temporary 
discoloration or rusty water, but it is necessary to keep our water system operating safely and 
reliably.” 

The Township extends its gratitude to the Water Division for their professionalism and collaborative 
spirit in managing this situation. 
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